TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

June 4, 2014
Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, Patrick Francois, Walter Daniels, Walt Plankyl, Peter Alduino, Kim Hughes -Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Robert Carroll, Richard Shaw, William LaScala
Guests:

Richard Williams – Insite Engineering, Surveying & Landscape Architecture, P.C.
Marsha & Diana Saunders. 410 Illington Road, Yorktown Heights.

______________________________________________________________________________

Co - Chairperson Diane Dreier called the meeting to order at 7:33 p.m.  The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of April 2, 2014 were approved with a motion from Diane Dreier and seconded by Walt Daniels.   

Communications Received:
None
Chairpersons Report:

None
Reports From Other Committees:

No reports from other committees.
Old Business:

None
New Business:

Teatown Lake Reservation Proposed Auxiliary Parking Lot 
SBL: 69.14 – 1 – 8.1  Spring Valley Road, Ossining.

Parking Lot plan was submitted by Richard Williams of Insite Engineering, Surveying & Landscape Architecture, P.C. Phyllis Bock recused herself from the project as it was a conflict of interest for her because she is employed by Teatown. Mr. Williams reviewed the plans for building a new seasonal parking lot for Teatown Lake Reservation. He stated that the reason for the addition is because it is not safe where people are currently parking on Spring Valley Road. He went on to state that there will be no negative effects on the environment as the lot will not be used in the winter and will not be plowed or salted. It will be a gravel lot and stay green by providing and showcasing perennials, and keeping as much vegetation as possible. Diane Dreier sees no issues with the plans and the Board agrees to be in support of it.  
Discussion:
· Marcia & Diana Saunders of 410 Illington Road. 

Request to purchase parkland from the town. They would like to purchase 6 acres of land on Illington Road. They are looking to restore the dam and dredge the pond. The Conservation Board has not received a referral from the Town Board yet so will wait for it to comment. 

· Spectra Energy Pipeline.
The Conservation Board is concerned that there has been no drawings circulated to any Boards and the CB has not been asked to comment on the issue.  A memo will be written to the Town Board to please include the Conservation Board in the future.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:37 p.m. by a motion proposed by Walt Daniels and seconded by Diane Dreier.
